The Raven

	This Week 2 March 2005	Next Week 9 March 2005	
Program	Annette Ellis	TBA	
Introduction	Shukry Sahhar	Shukry Sahhar Val Bland	
Appreciation	Gary Scott	Ai Lin Tan	
Fellowship	Frank Sheldon	Keith Avent	
	Eric Taylor	Piers Booth	
Raven Recorder	John Gray	Shukry Sahhar	
Birthdays	Janet Mukerjee 5/3	Ian Excell	
Anniversaries			

Trash	6 March	13 March	20 March 2005	27 March 2005
& Treasure	Shukry Sahhar	John Widdup	Ray Newcombe	Noel Hart
	Eric Taylor	Ian Excell	Peter Evans	Val Bland

Club Address: PO Box 637 Woden ACT 2606 http://rotarnet.com.au/canberrawoden Dinner Meetings held each Wednesday, 6:00 for 6:15pm Embassey Motel, Hopetoun Circuit, Deakin

Officers	2004-2005	Home	Work	E-mail
President	Peter Evans	62811479	0417065480	Peter.evans@netspeed.com.au
Club service	Ajit Banerjee	62862380	62813564	Podeakin@austarmetro.com.au
IPPres	Rex Hunt	62817419	68283363	Rexae@optusnet.com.au
Secretary & PE	John Widdup	61611943		Jwiddup@netspeed.com.au
Treasurer	Ajit Banerjee	62862380	62813564	Podeakin@austarmetro.com.au
Community	Bruce Hall	62318305		Joy@webone.com.au
International	Pamela Best	0418217083		Pamelab@pcug.org.au
Vocational	Shukry Sahhar	62887747	0418631595	Sahhars@ozemail.com.au
Youth	Ros Osbourne	62863097		Rososbourne@ozemail.com.au
Sergeant	Bob Ellison	62820496	62740400	Rellison@canb.bentleys.com.au
Web Editor	Robin Cromer	62868568		Robinandjill@bigblue.net.au
Attendance	Phil Ibbotson	62813415		Pibbotson@ozemail.com.au
Bulletin Editor	Noel Hart	62883568		nhart@netspeed.com.au
Prog Director	Piers Booth (int)	62866149		Boothpn@netspeed.com.au
Rot Foundation	Ray Newcombe	62952455	62851977	Neurosurgeon@bigpond.com
Dbase manager	Keith Avent	62815028	62406475	Keith.avent@nga.gov.au



Rotary Club of Canberra Woden Inc District 9710





No. 33 Wednesday 2 March 2005

Welcome to Rotary tonight Annette Ellis MP



Representing Federal Electoral District of Canberra ACT

Rotary Grace

O Lord and Giver of all Good We Thank Thee for our Daily Food May Rotary Friends and Rotary Ways Help us to Serve Thee all our Days.

Raven Deadline PM Sunday to nhart@netspeed.com.au
or gdwpain@netspeed.com.au

Meeting 23 February 2005

Last week Canberra Clubs celebrated Rotary Centenary at the Hellenic Club. 30 members were present and the night was enjoyed by all . Under the guidance of David Southwell the Centenary was toasted in Rotary fashion and a huge birthday cake was devoured with enthusiasm. Speeches were short and to the point and included DG Bob who gave a quick history of Rotary and Chief Minister Jon Stanhope who spoke on Rotary in the Canberra community.

By the way—great to see all the Rotary Centenary flags as an address to Canberra along Northbourne Avenue wasn't it.

Show Parking 25/27 February 2005

Another great and successful show parking project. Thanks to all who participated. A full report will be given tonight as far as possible. It was a very busy Canberra weekend so one expects takings to be down a little. CEO Gary managed to reconcile the traffic flows around the parking area with due aplomb and diplomacy though on this occasion resort to a steel protective cell was recommended as a wise option by Brig. Peter.



Tonight the George Paulus Awards for Vocational Service will be presented to two women who have been involved in creating sporting opportunities for disabled students and young adults. Annette Ellis is the Patron of Special Olympic, ACT Region, and therefore it is appropriate that she be present for these awards.

District Calendar -March Polio Eradication Month

4 College of Governors meeting followed by lunch, 11:00 am at Moss Vale

4-6 District Conference at Moss Vale Services Club

7-13 Rotaract Week

15 Deadline for Significant Achievement Award nominations at RI

18-20 RYPEN Seminar #2, at Long Beach (Batemans Bay) 19-20 District Team Training Seminar (DTTS) and PETS at Cooma

24 Goulburn Argyles 25th anniversary

25-28 Easter Holidays

26 Bowral Mittagong?s 65th anniversary

31 Canberra Citys 30th anniversary

31 Closure of Matching Grant or District Simplified Grant applications

Polio—A tribute to those who survived

By Noel Hart



This is a picture of a guy whom I haven't seen for over 50 years. He I and a third player formed a young tennis team in a gents' Sunday morning comp. In Sydney in about 1950. Jack had polio or Infantile Paralysis as we called it in those days. His right leg was quite thin and withered yet unless you looked closely you wouldn't know. I guess he was a mild case—we all knew of mates who died with the disease or were afflicted and well recall the class assemblies where we were warned of hygiene and keeping away from crowds. The picture theatres must have suffered badly. Jack had a bad limp but played a great game of tennis. There are a lot of "Jacks" in Australia who survived an attack of polio and I think we should acknowledge there courage and fortitude as Rotary moves towards its 2005 target.

We acknowledge the Ngunnawal people and their stewardship of the land on which we meet as a Rotary Club

Page 2